

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

October 16, 2019

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq. Robinson & Cole LLP 280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597

RE:

PETITION NO. 1244 - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for the proposed installation of a small cell wireless telecommunications facility on the roof of an existing commercial building located at 2985-3017 Berlin Turnpike, Newington, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Baldwin:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your e-mail correspondence dated October 15, 2019 informing the Council that construction of the above-referenced facility is complete and the site was activated on December 27, 2016. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

If you have any questions or concerns, please call the Council's office at 860-827-2935.

Sincerely,

Melanie Bachman Executive Director

MB/RDM/laf



Robinson - Cole

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

October 15, 2019

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. Executive Director/Staff Attorney Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Petition No. 1244 – 2985-3017 Berlin Turnpike, Newington, Connecticut

Completion of Construction Activity

Dear Attorney Bachman:

The purpose of this letter is to notify the Siting Council that construction activity associated with the above-referenced Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless ("Cellco") telecommunications facility has been completed. Cellco completed construction of the facility in November of 2016 and the site was activated December 27, 2016. I apologize for the delay in getting this information to you.

If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding this facility please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Copy to:

Robert Hesselbach

19921601-v1